

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND SECURITY

UNITED STATES COAST GUARD AUXILIARY



(Authorized by Congress 1939)

The Civilian Component of the U.S. Coast Guard

Eatons Neck Division 22 – First Southern District – Sector Long Island Sound South

John Traganos, Division Commander --- Haig Dick, Vice Division Commander

Maureen A. Comerford, Flotilla Commander --- Jerome Varvaro, Vice Flotilla Commander

May 2017 FC Report for Flotilla 22-02

03 May 2017

TO: John Traganos, DCmdr, Haig Dick, VCmdr,

FROM: Maureen Comerford, FC 22 - 02

CC: Zachary Steinbrecher, IPDCmdr, FCs of Division 22, Jerome Varvaro, VFC 22-02, Edward McGee, IPFC 22-02, Division 22, Carol Stolze, SO-SR, Rick Erdody - FSO-SR,

- The Flotilla's balance at the end of April 2017 was \$5,169.13.
- Flotilla members Gene Kinney and Bill Raisch are finalizing things for Northport's 2017 Blessing of the Fleet (Saturday, June 10, at 11:00 am) and will distribute this info at 22-02's May Flotilla meeting. SO-OP Richard Rothamel has worked with Raisch to organize boats for water side of the day.
- Two members have completed supervised VEs to get out of REYRs.
- The Flotilla's April ABS class was cancelled because only two people were registered. Our FSO-PE,
 Ellen Da Silva, advised them to sign up for the class being done by 22-01 at the Northport Public Library.
- One member has still not paid his dues. I am giving him until the May Flotilla meeting to pay. If he does not, I will begin his disenrollment process.
- Please note the change in my email for CG Auxiliary business <u>2202vfc@gmail.com</u>.
- Note the one time only change (noted below) to the Flotilla's monthly meeting. Due to scheduling conflicts, it had to be done. Thank you, BMCS Martinez for allowing us to use the Station's Galley on a different night.

NEXT FLOTILLA MEETING – Wednesday, 10 May 2017, 19:30 Hours USCG Station Eatons Neck Galley. If you are coming to our Flotilla meeting, please remember to arrive early because IDs must be checked at the gate.